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Repeal Memorandum  
 
To: Cabinet Secretaries, Agency Directors, and Human Resource Managers 
 
From:      L. Teresa Padilla, Director 
 
Date:      September 23, 2022 
 
Subject:   Repeal of General Memorandum 2011-004 
 
 

Effective September 23, 2022, this Memorandum repeals State Personnel Office 
General Memorandum 2011-004.  (See attached.) 

General Memorandum 2011-004 pertained to the recruitment system under NeoGov 
and is now obsolete. 

Please consult State Personnel Office Interpretive Memorandum 2022-001 for current 
guidelines on file review.  
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